
 
 

January 25, 2021 

 

Dear Residents, Families and Staff, 

 

It is with heavy heart to that I must inform you that over the weekend we received test results 

indicating that twelve residents in Asbury Place have tested positive for COVID-19. We were 

notified that one staff member in our licensed areas and two employees in Independent Living 

have also tested positive. 

 

We have notified public health officials as required and continue to follow procedures 

recommended by the CDC and local health department. We are taking every step as 

recommended by authorities to contain the spread.  

 

At this time there will be no visitation for Asbury Place, except for compassionate visits. We will 

continue to keep you informed as any new results come in. We will be sending all 

correspondence out on Mondays and Thursdays.  Also, every Friday we update the dashboard on 

our website that tracks resident and staff cases.  

 

Isolation precautions with no visitation for the follow locations continue: 

 

• 600/Spach- Isolation thru 1/29/21 

• 200/Depp, Pleasants- Isolation thru 1/26/21 

• 300/400- Isolation thru 2/3/21 

 

Attached to this letter is a second communication updating you on where we stand on vaccines 

for residents and staff.  In it you’ll find more information about vaccine protocols as it relates to 

administering to residents who have tested positive and are between their first and second doses. 

 

As always, we will update you via e-mail as well as on our website, www.arboracres.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Andrew Applegate 

President/CEO 

 

cc: Board of Directors 

 

 


